LONG DISTANCE WALKERS ASSOCIATION
BEDS BUCKS NORTHANTS GROUP

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON FRIDAY 8TH OCTOBER 2010
AT 3 LODGE LANE, PRESTWOOD
Present: Dee Brockway (Social Walks), Gill Bunker, Norman Corrin (Secretary), John Nickerson (Treasurer), Nigel Schofield (Chairman), Lynn Yorston

Nigel welcomed everyone and thanked Lynn and Dave for hosting the meeting.

1.
 Apologies – Steve Clark, Kevin Lamming, Gordon Shaughnessy
On behalf of all BBN members Nigel congratulated Kevin Lamming and Sarah (and daughter Bethany) on their engagement.

2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting (21st May 2010) and Matters Arising

The Minutes were approved with no matters arising.
3.
Officers’ Reports 

(a)
Chairman – Nigel Schofield

Nigel’s report was circulated:

Greetings to BBN fellow walkers (wherever you are) and I hope that you are enjoyed a good walk or two this summer and that the early autumnal rain has not put you off.  BBN has a full programme of walks on Sundays and Thursdays so please do your best to support those who lead these walks.  We always need new leaders and if you have not led a walk before we the Committee could probably find you a mentor. Please contact Dee Brockway with offers of walks.

My congratulations to all who entered the Heart of Scotland 100 (how many miles was it in the end?) especially to those completed after a very wet first night and commiserations to those who did not finish.  John Nickerson joined an elite group of 25 100 completers – truly amazing – well done John and ably supported by Judy – now a true double act as from 14 October – best wishes to you both from all in BBN and in LDWA.

Thank you to all the BBNers who marshalled in very wet conditions at Check Point 1 on the Herts Stroller organised by Essex and Herts.  Norman Corrin and I were waiters sans pareil at Wheathampstead CP.  Congratulations to all BBN completers who mostly came home in a gaggle at 05.17 and to you all for assisting Simon from Waitrose who was doing his first long distance walk (I think) let alone a 50 and partially sighted – amazing.

Thank you also to John and Judy for planning the walks in the Lake District this last August Bank holiday and to Dave and Merrian for leading us uphill and downhill at short notice.  Crinkle Crags on Saturday was an experience for everyone but the Langdale Pikes next day were superb plus an extra bit made the day one of the best.  Followed by a gentle stroll on Loughrigg on Sunday. Where will we go next year for a club weekend?

Forward to 28 November 2010 and the AGM, please note in your diaries as you are all welcome and this is your walking club.  Of course, please contact me or any member of the Committee should you have anything to discuss.

Administration

· Presented copies of the August 2010 Strider to Hitchin and Letchworth Libraries.

· Chaired the 21 May 2010 BBN Committee Meeting.

· Attended one LDWA 2012 HUNDRED Committee meeting (28 September 2010) on behalf of BBN with Dave and Lynn Yorston and Norman Corrin.  (Missed one due to work commitments). There continues to be steady progress on key issues, loans have been received from the five local LDWA groups and a donation from Surrey Walking Club. have been appointed to key tasks. As per the Chiltern Landmarks 100 I will look after transport for retirees, provisioning of check points and the obligatory baggage van and food van and have taken on another task as main co-ordinator with RAYNET.  But pride of place must go to Lynn and Dave Yorston. With their immense commitment to long distance walking there are very few venues for check points on either the Marshals’ Walk or the Main Event that have not been booked, visited and inspected by them and deposits to secure paid.   Although it is just 18 months to go to the London 100 we will need to have commitments for helpers over the weekend, not necessarily at a checkpoint.  I certainly would like to have 2 or 3 drivers to volunteer for picking up retirees and the provision vehicle to Check Points – don’t be shy! Unfortunately I have not received any tentative offers of assistance since my last report. And as I now have an additional task with RAYNET I really need to have a ‘mate’ who whilst not having anything specific to do at the moment would be working with me over the weekend as a coordinator and spare driver.  There must be someone who would like to offer their assistance please?

The 2012 London 100 Committee would like to receive suggestions for a name for the London 100.  At the moment we still cannot name the event as the Olympic 100.  Lyn Yorston has suggested Ruby and Diamond 100. As in the 40th anniversary of the birth of the LDWA and 60th anniversary of reign by the Queen (and of course 40 plus 60 – 100!) What do you think of this working title? any ideas of your own most welcome to Lynn or Norman – thank you.

Walks and Marshalling (since the BBN meeting on 21 May 2010)

· 23 May  - Wheathampstead and Whitwell Wander (20) – BBN
· 28/29/30 May – Walking in the Gower
· 6 June – Up for the Cup (15) – LONDON reccee
· Saturday 27 June  - Hertfordshire Hobble (26) – ESSEX AND HERTS
· Saturday 12 June – Up for the Cup (15) – LONDON
· 10 to 17 July – Stubai Alps, Austria
· 25 July – THAMES VALLEY  (18)
· 1 August – The Dovedale Dipper (26) – MATLOCK ROTARY
· 8 August – Olney BBN (18)
· 14 August – Herts Stroller Marshal for ESSEX AND HERTS
· 22 August – Risborough Roundabout (Leader) BBN (19)
· 28-30 August – Lake District Weekend - BBN
· 11 – 19 September – Offa’s Dyke Path (Knighton to Llangollen)
· 26 September – Apple and Blackberries Recce Kent (18)
· 24 October – Founders Challenge - LONDON – Marshal
· 17 October – Wendover Figure of 8 – SURREY WALKING CLUB (18)
· 31 October – Halloween Hobble and Quiz (15) – BBN
· 6 November – Steppingley Step Marshals (26) BBN
· 14 November – Marshall on Steppingley Step
· 28 November – Silsoe Saunter (12) and AGM
· 12 December – Mistletoe at Missenden BBN (12)
2011 - Planned Walks and Marshalling

· 2 January – Stansted Stagger (25) ESSEX AND HERTS
· 16 January – Remember the SOEs (16) BBN
· 5 February – A Walk from Ashridge (20) BBN
· 13 February – Punchbowl Marathon (30) SURREY
· 19 February – Chiltern Kanter Marshals Walk (26) BBN
· 27 February – Marshall on Chiltern Kanter
· 13 March – Buckland Bash (19) BBN
· ? Sevenoaks Circular (30) KENT
· 16/17 April – Wellington Boot (62.5) CORNWALL AND DEVON
Happy walking and I hope to see you on BBN social walks and events if you can make them.

There were no questions following Nigel’s report.  Dee mentioned that there will be an item in the Newsletter about her colleague Simon’s achievement on the Herts Stroller.

(b)
Secretary - Norman Corrin

Norman’s report was circulated:

I’ve received the following:

The Voluntary & Community Action South Beds newsletters for December 2009 and February and April 2010

Newsletters, AGM minutes or email updates for the following groups:

Essex Herts: June 2010


London:  June/July and September 2010


Kent: August 2010

Surrey: Summer 2010


Thames Valley: Periodic notifications of items on their forum and their AGM minutes

Where I’ve received them by email I’ve sent them on to the committee. Items of interest in these newsletters, AGM minutes or email updates were as follows:

Essex & Herts

Chairman’s and Secretary’s Report.
· Report on the 4th Essex Challenge in April by Dave Evans who at one time was suffering from 
              polymyalgia rheumatica.  
· A page of quotations on why people walk
· Walks Secretaries notes and Social and Challenge Walks programme
· Preview of The Herts Stroller
· Report on the Essex Herts checkpoint at the HoS 100. 
· An article entitled “What does a Marshal do?”. This was written by a recent recruit who was asked to 
             write her views. 
London Group

· Details about the Founders Challenge on Sunday 24th October
· Calls for Social Events Organisers and details of forthcoming social events
· Reports on the recent weekends away to places such as Isle of Wight in May, Lake District in June, 
              Snowdonia in September
· A report by Rob Myers on the Heart of Scotland 100
· A report on Kathy LoRaso’s Up for the Cup social walk. 
· Details of the Summer Social and Evening Walks programme. This also included a linear 100km 
             unsupported social walk from Plumpton Green to Eastbourne. There is a report on this in the Kent 
             September 2010 newsletter.
· Reports by members on individual walks such as a week walking The Pennine Way, and Cinque Terre 
             walks in Italy
· Details of the forthcoming Winter Social Walks programme
· Welcome to new members
· A plea for new committee members as the current Walks Secretary Nicole Carbonara, Treasurer Paul 
             Tilley and Chair Margaret Romanski are retiring. There was an unsuccessful attempt to  recruit a new 
             social secretary which is why Paula Buckton took over the job along with that of Secretary.  They’re 
             worried the committee will disappear altogether!

Kent

· Social Walks Programme
· Obituary of and tributes to Tom Sinclair the late LDWA Chairman and Kent Group Secretary 
· Details of the Sussex Stride which is the 3rd Leg of the Kent Surrey Sussex Triple Challenge
· Results for the members of the Kent Group on the HoS 100.
· Keith Warman's mile by mile (literally) description on the HoS 100. This includes his experience at our 
             CP where he was reprimanded for helping himself to the reserve set of sandwiches!
· Update on the 2012 100 which has 2 Kent Group members on the steering committee.
· News that there has been a setback in the Kent Group plans for a coastal 100. It was due to be 2015 but 
             that has now been allocated to East Lancashire Group. They were disappointed that they were not notified 
             beforehand.
· Membership which is up to 105 and welcome to new members
· Reports on various social walks  including the aforementioned linear 100km unsupported social walk 
             from Plumpton Green to Eastbourne
· An article on Leaning over Sideways Syndrome which has affected a lot of walkers recently including 
              John Nickerson and Dave Yorston.
· Challenge Walking in Belgium
· A report on the Kent Groups annual Summer French Challenge
· A report on their walking in the French Alps
· Comedy Corner with a few funnies
· Lots of colour photographs of various Kent Group walkers or check-pointers mainly on the 100.
Thames Valley

· Report from Pat Endacott (TV chairman) about Oxon 40 asking for more marshals from group members. 
             She was asking for opinions as to increase size of field due to catering staff wishing to retire. They had 
             entries of 400+ although 347 started. They had limited it to 350.

· Details of the TV BBQ in Wendover Woods which I passed onto our members and quite rightly Peter 
             Simon got annoyed over as it was the same date as a BBN social walk starting from the same area.

· Details of a group weekend in the Isle of Wight in April 2011.

· Details of the funeral of Steve Griffin a TV member in July 

· TV have been asked to include details of their walks in the  Ridgeway and Thames Path National Trails 
             Events Programme
Surrey Group

· Lots of reports on social walks with a picture taken on each one.
· Amongst these reports were items such as “Lessons learnt by a novice leader”, “A description from a 
             visiting Yorkshireman of the Surrey Group social walk with “no hills but lots of steep escarpments” 
· One of the social walks covered the route of the Long Walk in Windsor where the 2012 100 is due to go
· Nowt else!
I did also pick up a copy of the Norfolk and Suffolk Feb 2010 newsletter whilst helping on the Daffodil Dawdle. There was a plea for new committee members to come and take over due to several standing down. Happily they’ve had enough people come forward to help out and the group were able to keep going. 

Just reading these newsletters did make me think about something DFH and Merrian mentioned that on the Irregulars Social Walks one person from the group is nominated to write an article about the walk. We’ve been a bit short of articles in the newsletter recently.

Holiday Companies 

Any information from holiday companies I’ve passed onto Steve and asked him to put onto the website. 

New Members/Enquiries from Public

I've received notification from the national membership secretary of 20 new LDWA members who have fallen into our catchment area. I’ve phoned all of them or emailed them with information packs about the group. 

I’m not sure how many of these members have joined. Those that have I’ve sent welcome emails, a copy of the latest BBN membership list and the February or June 2010 newsletters to them all and added them to the email list.  With Merrian having started emailing newsletters I’ve also asked these new members if they wish to receive the newsletter electronically or by post. 

I’ve also received enquiries from 2 members of the public about the LDWA and I’ve emailed them with information about the association and our group.

Event Entry Forms 

Notification of or the entry forms for the following events have been emailed to the group:


London Vidarians Centurion Walk 7th 8th August 2010


Marsden Moors Meander 21st August 2010


Where Eagles Fly 4th September 2010


Scottish Borders Walking Festival 4th -12th September 2010


Ponton Plod 19th Sept 2010


John O’Gaunt 25th Sept 2010


Water Yeats Affair 25th Sept 2010 – subsequently cancelled


Bottoms Up 9th October


Chilterns Way Challenge 16th October 2010


Lecture by Adele Pennington (climbed Everest twice) on Monday 11th October at David Lloyd Leisure Centre


Miscellaneous

Striders for August for local libraries have been sent to Nigel Schofield, John Nickerson, Steve Clark, Christine Pendlebury and Ian Sage. 

I’ve sent to Nigel details of the Local Group Reps meeting on 12th-14th November which is the same date as The Steppingley Step

Doug Etteridge has at last managed to visit the Memorial Bench and I’ve sent the photographs he took to the committee members. It’s only him who has viewed it, Chris Meredith’s daughters have not seen it yet.

Merrian has started to email out copies of the newsletter in Adobe Acrobat format to members who replied to her email. She has also requested copies of minutes after each committee meeting.

I attended Steve and Pearl’s wedding in my official capacity as best man! A Happy day was had by all, shame about the World Cup Final the next day….

I’ve received a thank you card and a cheque for £25 covering expenses from Georgie Hogg for our efforts on the Herts Stroller. 

Next year 2010-2011 will be my last as Secretary.

It was agreed that the bench at Ivinghoe would be left over the winter but would be cleaned before the Chiltern Kanter.  Norman confirmed that there would be a note about the bench on the CK route sheet to make sure that everyone saw it..

Norman confirmed he would be standing down in 2011.

Nigel thanked Norman for his report and for all  his work on behalf of the group.
(c) Treasurer / Membership - John Nickerson
John’s report was circulated together with Income and Expenditure Statements 
As at 5th October our accounts stand as follows:

Current A/C

Last statement date 14 Aug 10  Credit £3158.39
Savings A/C = £2193.45
Membership at 5 Oct 10 is 144 members including 3 Life members. This 144  includes 27 new members since the AGM. We had 31 members who did not rejoin as of 31 March 2010.
Note: The current account stood at £2400.26 on 30 Sept 07 when the accounts were audited for 2006/7. The savings account stood at £1989.93.
John and Lynn confirmed that the finances from the Pick & Mix were now finalised.
There is one outstanding cheque for £50 for Newton Longville Hall (Quiz) which Norman is going to hand over on the day.  Norman also confirmed that the £75 deposit cheque for Lavendon Village Hall (2009 AGM) had not been presented and would be destroyed.

The reduction in costs for the printing and postage of the Newsletter since the introduction of the email version was noted. 

The wording of the revised membership form (to include members’ email addresses and choice of method to receive Newsletter) was discussed and agreed. Norman will also write a short article for the Newsletter drawing members’ attention to the change.

(d)
Social Walks – Dee Brockway

Dee read her report.
A quick reflection on recent happenings before I report on our next walks programme.  With relatively short notice, for personal reasons, John and Judy were unable to lead their annual August Bank Holiday 3 day walking event. As always they had done lots of work planning and recceing 3 excellent walks in The Lake District. A big thank you to David Findel-Hawkins and Merrian Lancaster who, with the help of John’s walk maps and their own skills and knowledge of the area, stepped in as leaders. This enabled all involved to enjoy a wonderful weekend of good walks and great company with the only downside, the absence of John and Judy. 
We (probably my fault) also got in a bit of a muddle because, whilst appearing on time in Strider, the BBN newsletter nearly went out minus the walks programme. Thanks to Merrian, Steve, Norman and all involved in some very quick efforts and reactions to ensure an appropriate insert accompanied the newsletter: and so to the future. 
The January to April 2011 programme is now on the web and the Strider version has been checked, as always thanks to Gill’s hard work, thank you Gill.  Steve assures me the programme is also already in the forthcoming newsletter, many thanks Steve, I know you spend a lot of time producing our newsletter and running our BBN website.
I put out what, on reflection, probably sounded like a pretty desperate plea for walks leaders due to a very sparse programme less than a month before deadline. The response was really good, so good that whilst we now having 2 or 3 weekend walks every month plus one other weekend in the month being filled with a reasonably local challenge walk, I was able to defer 5 leader offers over to the following May to August programme. These offers also included walks to be led by 5, yes 5, new weekend leaders! Thanks to John Davies and Alan Hall for appearing in this programme and look out for other new names next time. Reliable as usual, John co-ordinated our 2-walks-per-month Thursday programme for this period.  As always offers now accepted and gratefully received for our May to August 2011 programme, it is by no means full yet!
So, absolutely lots to look forward to: over to our members for their next set of ideas and offers.

Many thanks

Nigel thanked Dee for her report and for the excellent walks programme.  Dee confirmed things were looking good for the next programme.
(e)
 Merchandising/Equipment - Lynn Yorston

Lynn said she had little to report as there had been no recent clothing sales but she expected to sell some items at the Steppingley Step.  Norman said the group clothing was advertised on the BBN website, but Lynn thought this needed updating.  It was agreed that Steve would take photos at the Steppingley Step and the website could then be updated.  Lynn will then follow this up with an item in the Newsletter. Dee noted from the accounts that more merchandise had been sold this year than last year and Lynn agreed that there had been good sales at the last AGM and the Pick & Mix.  
Norman mentioned the clipboards with covers for bad weather which some groups were using and it was agreed that Norman would purchase two for BBN.

(f) Website - Steve Clark
Steve could not be present at the meeting.
(g) Newsletter - Steve Clark

Steve could not be present at the meeting.
(h)
Local Group Representative – Nigel Schofield

Nigel confirmed that unfortunately he would not be able to attend the next meeting on the 13th/14th November weekend as it clashed with the Steppingley Step which he was already committed to.  If anyone else wanted to attend in his place they were welcome to do so. Please contact Norman or Nigel.
(i)
Other Committee Members

No further matters were raised.
4.
 Insurance Issues – Incident Reports 

There were no incidents to report.

5.
 Group Activities

(a)
Future Programme – This had already been included in Dee’s report. It was agreed that this item would be dropped from future Agendas.
(b)
Social Events  
The Halloween Walk and Quiz would be held on the 31st October, starting from Newton Longville Village Hall.
(c)
BBN YHA Weekend in the Peak District
Chris Bent had reported to Norman. It was confirmed that 16 of the 18 places had been filled (there was space for one man and one woman). Any surplus funds would  be used for tea, coffee, milk etc for the walkers.

(d)
2011 Hundred CP – Norman Corrin
Norman confirmed BBN were running the first CP Aymestry at 9 miles, offering basic food and drink.  Provisionally he has 13 helpers.
(e) 
 2012 Hundred  - Lynn Yorston
Lynn confirmed that the marshals’ walk which she and Dave were organising was well in hand but a lot of help would be needed from BBN.  Nigel suggested a handout be given out at the AGM.  
Norman confirmed he will ask Paul Lawrence if he will come to the AGM with an update on the Hundred.
A proposal will be made to the AGM that BBN run CP3 (Mottingham) on the main event. Note: Now confirmed.
(f)
 2013 Hundred CP – Lynn Yorston
Lynn confirmed that BBN would have CP 3 on the Devon & Cornwall Hundred.
(g)
 Bedford Walking Festival – Norman Corrin

Norman confirmed he had received an email from the organisers of the Festival thanking BBN for taking part; Colin Scargill’s walk on 9th September was included on their programme. There were 19 walkers– 4 had been non-members.  The Festival organisers wanted to know if BBN would be prepared to offer a walk next year and it was agreed to send their email on to Colin and ask him to respond.
6.
BBN Events

(a) Pick & Mix  – Lynn Yorston
It was agreed that the event would be held in 2012.  Lynn and Dave were happy to organise it although they would both be heavily involved in the 2012 Hundred.
(b) Steppingley Step – John Nickerson
John confirmed there were 70 entries to date.  In response to a question from Dee he said there had never been a limit on entries.  There has been an average of 200 or so walkers every year until last year’s 250.  Lynn said the event was very popular with runners and John confirmed that the event would not be cost-effective without the runners.
It was noted that Dave Sedgley had expressed interest in organising the event when John stepped down.
(c)
Chiltern Kanter – Norman Corrin

Norman confirmed the event date was 27th February 2011 to avoid a clash with the National AGM being held the following weekend. The route would be as the 2005 route which included the Monument, with 3 distances (26, 18 and 13 miles).  Norman has already walked the 13 mile route and Mike Hyland would be checking this. The halls were booked.  After some research he had decided not to use Sportident this time.  He would be using the 2005 badges which showed the Monument.  The entry form had been redesigned and there would be request for helpers in the Newsletter.
7.
Group Finances/Donations/Equipment 

It has already been agreed that Norman would purchase two clipboards with covers.
It was agreed that any BBN equipment needed for the 2012 Hundred would be made available for the event.
8. AOB

AGM – the Agenda for the AGM was discussed and revised.  It was confirmed that nominations for the committee were preferred in advance, but nominations at the meeting were equally welcome.
The meeting closed at 10.25 pm

Dates and venues of future committee meeting in 2011 will be decided following the AGM.
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